Meeting of the Local Programme Advisory Committee (LPAC) for:
“the Border Management in Northern Afghanistan (BOMNAF)”

Participants 
	Chairperson:
	

	Members:
	1. Mr. William LAWRENCE, Project Manager UNDP

2. Mr. Ingo BADOREK - Task Manager Security Sector Reform EC Delegation.

3. Mr Haroon AZIZI - Programme Officer Police Reform, Border Management & Counter Narcotics, EC Delegation.

4. Gen. Mohammad Younus NOORSAI – Commander Afghan Border Police.

5. Gen. ATRAFI - Deputy Commander of the Afghan Border Police.



	Secretary:
	Sabzali SHUKRULLOEV, Project Assistant


Agenda: 
10:00-10:15 – Opening speech and introduction to the meeting objectives
10:15-10:20 – Presentation of the “Border Management in Northern Afghanistan” project
10:20-10:50 – Discussion and comments
10:50-11:00 – Summary of the meeting

Minutes:
Opening speech and introduction to the meeting objectives
Mr. William Lawrence greeted and thanked participants of the meeting and mentioned about the successful cooperation of the all participating sides during the previous BOMBAF project, which is the predecessor of the upcoming “Border Management in Northern Afghanistan” the Concept note and ProDoc of which was developed in close collaboration with the participating agencies.  In accordance with UNDP rules and regulations the Pro Doc has to be reviewed and approved by Local Programme Advisory Committee before official endorsement. 

Presentation of the “Border Management in Northern Afghanistan” project.
Discussion and comments
Mr. William Lawrence continued with stressing the importance of such projects in improving cross border cooperation, the capacity to reduce crime and improve legal trade, travel and commerce along Afghanistan’s borders with Tajikistan and Uzbekistan. This will also contribute to mutual trust, regional development, conflict resolution and prevention, and enhanced human security, as well as to indirectly enhance and expand economic development on both sides of the border.in enhancing border security, fight against trafficking and crime, as well as in   Economic and Regional development, and cross-border cooperation and collaboration.  Success of the previous project was as a result of close cooperation of all involved stakeholders and hope was expressed that the good cooperation will continue during the upcoming project as well. 
Gen. Mohammad Younus Noorsai. Expressed gratitude to the international community for their ongoing support for Afghanistan, as the war-torn country. EU and UNDP cooperation in improvement management of the northern border is seen as an important part of that support. During the Project Imitation the Afghan Border Police was consulted and they provided UNDP with the list of priorities and needs, especially in terms of Infrastructure construction, which are considered in the Project Document.
Mr. Ingo BADOREK.  The EU is satisfied that more details on collaboration with UNODC are incorporated into the Project Document, as well as more activities on training seminars and conferences are included into the project actions.  On the EU request subjects such as  Integration, Regional issues and Capacity Building are highlighted in the document and in addition further information is provided about how project will be involved in Integrated Border Management, Regional Development and Capacity Building.  
The LPAC committee made the following recommendations:
1. Agree that the process of the proposal development was transparent and conducted with the involvement of the main stakeholders.

2. Approve the Project Document for the Border Management in Northern Afghanistan project.

3. Once LPAC minutes is approved, the Project Document should be  signed between the Government of Afghanistan and the UNDP Tajikistan.
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